Below is a rough outline of what Bingo Night can look like this year.  Social distancing and other COVID-19 mitigation measures will be necessary, but it will not stop us from putting on a fun and memorable evening.

With it being the middle of the Hanukkah Festival, we would like to light the new full-sized Hanukkiah that Liessa and her committee are building.  We can do this at any point of the evening, but we should decide by our next meeting so that we can inform the Klei Kodesh or any other key players that should be involved in this ritual.

Basic Format
We are planning to do a complimentary “drive-in” Bingo Night.  Much like we did for our shofar service this past September, we will invite people, with online registration, to park in the south parking lot near the circle drive and main entrance.  The game caller(s) will be stationed under the glass overhang and will call the games from there.  It is still TBD on how we are going to project sound, either through our portable sound system, or we are looking into broadcast capabilities (see Scot F. and Vickie Shuchart).  

Upon checking in, players will receive a clipboard with attached game cards, a dauber, a snack box and any other relevant materials.  Check-in will be stationed around the circle drive.  People will pull in, get their materials, and then be directed to their designated parking space for the evening.

Games will begin to be called at approximately 7:00pm, allowing time for people to check in and settle into parking spaces.  We plan to call 5 games, each taking roughly 20 minutes to complete.  Once a Bingo! is achieved, players will honk their car horn and a checker will come around to verify their card.  We will need to discuss an efficient way to check cards as to not slow down progress of the evening.  I am thinking walkie talkies.  We have almost all of the materials in house to conduct the game itself, with the exception of some clipboards.  We can order the clipboards when we get closer to Bingo Night! so that we have a more accurate count from our registration online.  

Prizes
A prize will be given to the winner of each game.  The majority of the prizes are still to be determined, however, I spoke with Gail Armstrong and she is happy to have us give one of the new Lipnick books as a prize.  I will also give a $50.00 gift card for B’nai Appetit as a prize.  We still need to come up with three prizes for games, one being larger than the others for the finale game, which is usually a “multi-bingo” game of sorts.

Snack Boxes
As mentioned earlier, we will be giving out snack boxes upon check in.  Snacks included will be single serve packs of cookies, chips, candy, etc.  We already have the boxes, just need the food items.  I plan to use some items I have in the pantry to use them up, but we will also include CHEESE BALLS!  We should also include some sort of NON-ALCOHOLIC beverage, as this is a drive-in event.  Men’s club agreed to consider assuming the cost for the snacks, approximated at $250.00.
